On September 19th, the following question was received from Board Member Sandra Richmond regarding Board Item CP3 - Approval of Continuing Contract for Architectural:

Question:  Will we receive information as contracts are awarded?

Response:  Continuing contracts are put in place in order that the District can hire architectural professional services quickly and efficiently.  It is allowed by Statutes for this purpose when the construction projects are budgeted at under $1,000,000 or the professional fees are $50,000 or less.  Our District procedures include that the using department describe their need, and Construction Purchasing assigns one of the awarded firms on a rotation basis.  The rotation is based upon total dollars.  The using department then contacts this identified firm, describes the scope needed and gets a price proposal utilizing a short form agreement.  If the using department wishes to proceed with the service, they sign the short form agreement and submit a funded requisition that the Construction Purchasing department processes and sends to the firm.

For item CP3, the School Board would be approving the use of these firms on a rotation basis in the not to exceed amount of $200,000.  There is no additional reporting that takes place.

